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Dr. Kim speaks at the Washington, D.C. Sunday Service on July 21 

 

On July 21, Regional Chairman of Family Federation North America, Dr. Ki Hoon Kim, delivered the 

Sunday sermon at the Washington, D.C. Family Church. Dr. Kim spoke on the importance of unity and 

attendance to Heavenly Parent and True Parents. 

 

The service was attended by several brothers and sisters from Washington, D.C. and Maryland, as well as 

Southeast Subregional Director, Rev. Ernest Patton, Southeast Subregional Secretary General, Jongsook 

Moon, Rev. Jim Boothby of New Hope Family Church, Rev. James Stewart of Baltimore Family 

Fellowship, and Dr. and Mrs. Dong Moon Joo of the International Conference of the Unity of the 

Sciences. Two Christian ministers of the Celestial Church of Christ also attended the service and one of 

them, Bishop Martin Webb, shared a wonderful testimony about True Mother and his willingness to 

working together with Family Federation. 

 

The Washington, D.C. Family Church Children's choir performed the song "You Were Created to 

Receive the Greatest Love" before Dr. Kim's message, which was followed by powerful testimonies from 

Mrs. Yuriko Arakawa and Rev. Zagery Oliver on how they worked together with the Los Angeles 

Collegiate Association for the Research of Principles (CARP) to reach out to Christian ministers during 

their recent visit in the Washington, D.C. area. The service ended with a benediction by Rev. Patton, 

fellowship and dinner.  


